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Independent accountants’ report 
 
 
 
Members of the Arizona State Legislature 
 
The Governing Board of 
Santa Cruz County Provisional Community College District 
 
We have examined the accompanying Annual Budgeted Expenditure Limitation Report (report) of Santa 
Cruz County Provisional Community College District for the year ended June 30, 2021, and the related 
notes to the report. The District’s management is responsible for presenting this report in accordance with 
the Uniform Expenditure Reporting System as described in Note 1. Our responsibility is to express an 
opinion on this report based on our examination. 
 
We conducted our examination in accordance with attestation standards established by the American 
Institute of Certified Public Accountants. Those standards require that we plan and perform the 
examination to obtain reasonable assurance about whether this report is presented in accordance with the 
Uniform Expenditure Reporting System in all material respects. An examination involves performing 
procedures to obtain evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the report. The nature, timing, and 
extent of the procedures selected depend on our judgment, including an assessment of the risks of 
material misstatement of the report, whether due to fraud or error. We believe that the evidence we 
obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a reasonable basis for our opinion. 
 
In our opinion, the Annual Budgeted Expenditure Limitation Report referred to above is presented in 
accordance with the Uniform Expenditure Reporting System as described in Note 1 in all material 
respects. 

Stephanie Gerber, CPA 
Director, Financial Audit Division 
 
May 17, 2022 

Stephanie Gerber 
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Description General Fund 
 

A. Total budgeted expenditures $1,437,580 
 
B. Less total exclusions claimed 

 

                0 
 

C. Amount subject to the expenditure limitation 

 

$1,437,580 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

See accompanying notes to report. 
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Note 1 - Summary of significant accounting policies 
 
The Annual Budgeted Expenditure Limitation Report (ABELR) is presented as prescribed by the Uniform 
Expenditure Reporting System (UERS), as required by Arizona Revised Statutes (A.R.S.) §41‑1279.07. The 
ABELR excludes expenditures of certain revenues specified in the Arizona Constitution, Article IX, §21, and 
A.R.S. §§15-792.03, 15‑795.01, 15-1444, and 15-1472, as applicable, from the total budgeted 
expenditures. 
 
The information reported in both the ABELR and the financial statements is derived from the same 
underlying accounting data. However, the formats of the ABELR and the financial statements differ. The 
ABELR presents budgeted expenditures, exclusions, and amounts subject to the limitation by fund type as 
required by A.R.S. §41-1279.07. The governmental fund financial statements present the fund balance and 
changes in fund balance in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles. 
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